
CHESS NOTES   21.11.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
David Coates recently played in the 5 th  Worcester Congress 
played at the Worcester University campus. David pl ayed in 
the Open section along side 29 other players and fi nished 
with 2½ points out of 5. The winner was Stoyan Ivan ov from 
Bulgaria with 4½ points with Philip Hayward (Oxford  City) 
and Alan Young (White Knights, Llanelli) sharing se cond 
place on 4 points. 
 
David tells me that he was very pleased to have dra wn with 
Stoyan at the Nottingham Rapidplay tournament earli er this 
year which Stoyan also went on to win. 
 
A total of 106 players took part in the event sprea d over 4 
grading bands with a good proportion of the funds r aised 
going to Leukaemia CARE. 
 
In round 2 David was paired as white against Wyatt Ropp 
from Stratford with the initial moves following the  
Tartakower System and Modern Defence named after th e Polish 
Grandmaster Savielly Tartakower 1. d4 g6 2. c4 Bg7 3. e4 d6 
4. Nf3 e5 with black’s bishop on g7 combatting the 3 
central white pawns 5. Be2 Nc6 6. d5 Nd4 7. Nxd4 ex d4 and 
now black has a central passed pawn which David nee ds to be 
watchful of 8. 0-0 Ne7 9. Nd2 c5 10. Bd3 – resistin g the 
temptation to play 10. dxc6 en passant – 10. ...0-0  11. Rb1 
Bd7. 
 
However David now started a decisive king’s side at tack 12. 
f4 Qc7 13. f5 gxf5 14. exf5 Bf6 15. Ne4 Be5 16. f6 and now 
David’s pawn on f6 is very strong (see diagram) 17.  ...Ng6 
18. Qh5 and black resigned as there is little black  can do 
to prevent mate either on g7 using the pawn or on h 7 with 
the aid of the knight. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


